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10 Oct 19 

 

Mr. Chris Roberts, PE 

Manager of Engineering & Infrastructure 

Town of Chapel Hill Public Works Department 

6850 Millhouse Road 

Chapel Hill, NC 27514-5705 

 

Subject: Glen Lennox Phase 1 

  Glen Lennox Drive Right-of-Way 

 

Dear Chris, 

 

Phase 1 of Glen Lennox includes the development of Block 7 and the construction of Glen 

Lennox Drive, which is a new public street along the southern edge of Block 7 that creates a new 

intersection with US 15-501.  A Development Agreement Compliance Permit (DACP) for Phase 

1 of Glen Lennox was approved on September 8, 2017.  The original design of Glen Lennox 

Drive included a median and a 96’ wide right-of-way for most of its length.  A final subdivision 

plat was recorded on 5 Sep 2018 (BK: PL119, Pg 36-38), which dedicated the public rights-of-

way for Glen Lennox Drive and Flemington Road and also split Block 7 into two separate lots. 

 

In late 2018, Grubb Properties made a commitment to make Glen Lennox one of the most 

bicycle-friendly communities in North Carolina.  Grubb hired Copenhagenize, an internationally-

renown bicycle and pedestrian facility planning firm, to provide recommendations on how to 

accomplish this goal.  One of their recommendations was to redesign the Glen Lennox Drive/US 

15-501 intersection to give higher priority to bike and ped traffic and to create safer crossings.  

On 19 Aug 2019, a DACP Modification was approved by the Town of Chapel Hill reflecting the 

“Copehagenize” redesign of this intersection.  One the revisions approved as part of this DACP 

modification was to remove the median from Glen Lennox Drive and narrow the roadway, which 

significantly shortened the crosswalks and helped reduce conflict points.  The narrower roadway 

allows the public right-of-way to be narrowed from the currently platted 96’ width to 79’ wide.  

We are therefore requesting the Town of Chapel Hill to abandon the unnecessary right-of-way. 

 

To support this request, I have attached the following items: 

 

• Exhibit showing existing and proposed right-of-way and areas to be abandoned. 

• A draft Right-of-Way Abandonment, Right-of-Way Dedication, and Easement Plat. 

• Draft Public Notice. 

• Draft Resolution. 

 

Our understanding is that the first step in the process will be for your staff to prepare a Council 

consent agenda item, which will establish a Council Public Hearing on the matter at a subsequent 

Council meeting.  We are hopeful this item can be included in the next available Council consent 

agenda and scheduled for the soonest public hearing possible thereafter.   
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Thanks very much for your assistance with this and please don’t hesitate to call me should you 

have any questions or if you require additional information.  

 

Yours very truly, 

BALLENTINE ASSOCIATES, PA 
 

 
 

George J. Retschle, PE, LEED AP 

President 
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PREVIOUSLY-APPROVED DESIGN
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Originally platted r/w line
(BK PL119, Pg 36-38)
shown in red.

New proposed r/w line
shown in blue.

Originally platted r/w line
(BK PL119, Pg 36-38)
shown in red.
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